
 Minutes 

Downtown Hampton Business District (DHDP) Annual Membership Meeting 

Hampton Yacht Club, 4707 Victoria Boulevard, Hampton, VA 23669 

Wednesday, November 8, 2023 – 8 a.m. 

This meeting was not a meeting of the Hampton City Council and there was no requirement for the 

participation of City Council members.  Those attending were there as guests or simply listening and 

not there on City of Hampton business. 

Attending: Mayor Donnie Tuck, Vice Mayor Jimmy Gray, and Councilmembers Steven L. Brown, 

Hope L. Harper, W. H. “Billy” Hobbs, Jr., and Martha Mugler 

Not present:  Councilmember Chris Bowman 

The meeting convened at 8:16 a.m. 

No Hampton Council Items were proposed, deliberated, or decided. This was the organization’s annual 

meeting and their Board of Directors was elected.  During the DHDP Update provided by Steve Mallon 

several topics were mentioned but not discussed: 

 Carousel Park redesign 

 Design and construction on Queens Way 

 Design improvements to Settlers Landing Road 

 Traffic issues Downtown 

 Downtown Hampton docks and facilities 

 Possibility of increasing number of special events allowed to 32 

Chief Jimmie Wideman also addressed those in attendance but no discussion took place.  Chief 

Wideman spoke on crime statistics, community engagement, traffic enforcement particularly in 

Downtown Hampton. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:23 a.m. 

Minutes taken by Katherine K. Glass, Clerk of Council 


